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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill requires a fingerprint and background check of candidates for coroner. The results of 
this check are to be filed with the county executive committee of the person’s political party.   
This bill also removes an existing provision allowing candidates for coroner to satisfy an 
education and experience requirement through enrollment in a forensic science degree or 
certification program to be completed within one year of being elected. 
 
SLED indicated that the results of the fingerprint back-ground check cannot be provided to the 
county executive committees due to federal laws and requirements related who may receive the 
results of a fingerprint-based background check. Therefore, it is unclear how SLED would 
administer this provision. 
 
The Revenue and Fiscal Affairs Office (RFA) also contacted all counties to determine the local 
expenditure impact of this bill. Responses received from Beaufort, Charleston, Chesterfield, 
Florence, and Jasper all indicated the cost of complying with this bill’s fingerprint and 
background check requirements will be the responsibility of candidates. Based on these 
responses, we anticipate this bill will have no local expenditure impact. 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on January 14, 2025 
State Expenditure 
This bill requires a fingerprint and background check of candidates for coroner. This bill also 
removes an existing provision allowing candidates for coroner to satisfy an education and 
experience requirement through enrollment in a forensic science degree or certification program 
to be completed within one year of being elected. 
 
SLED indicated that the results of the fingerprint back-ground check cannot be provided to the 
county executive committees due to federal laws and requirements related who may receive the 
results of a fingerprint-based background check. Therefore, it is unclear how SLED would 
administer this provision. 
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State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure 
This bill requires a fingerprint and background check of candidates for coroner. This bill also 
removes an existing provision allowing candidates for coroner to satisfy an education and 
experience requirement through enrollment in a forensic science degree or certification program 
to be completed within one year of being elected. 
 
RFA contacted all counties to determine the local expenditure impact of this bill. Responses 
received from Beaufort, Charleston, Chesterfield, Florence, and Jasper all indicated the cost of 
complying with this bill’s fingerprint and background check requirements will be the 
responsibility of candidates. Based on these responses, we anticipate this bill will have no local 
expenditure impact. 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A 
 
 


